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The mission of our organization is to instill, in the youth of the community, ideals of good sportsmanship, 

honesty, loyalty, courage and respect for themselves and others. This objective will be met by providing 

supervised competitive games and practices. Board Members, League Officials, Coaches, Umpires and 

Parents alike shall bear in mind that the winning of games is secondary to improved skill level and to the 

development of stronger and happier youth who will grow through League play to become healthy, well-

adjusted adults. 

 

Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Date: June 23, 2016 at 7:30pm          Location: Robert H. Down  

Board Members Present: Jim Hansen, Ivy Ottmar, Sharon McMahon, Christian Gibson, Greg Marshall, 

Caroline Wade, Lisa Thomas, Jack Henden, Fran Coen and Kenny Ottmar.  

Meeting called to order at 7:34 pm by Jim Hansen, President  

Approval of the Minutes - Kenny Ottmar moved to approve the June minutes and Sharon McMahon 

seconded the motion. Motion passed.  

 

• Mustang tournament feedback -  

A suggestion was made to put together a binder of what needs to be done for the tournament. There 

was a concern that not very many people volunteered for the tournament. We need to think of ways to 

get more people involved.  

• Spaghetti dinner feedback - 

Was a big success. We raised $1,292 from the auction, $564 from wine, $249 from cupcakes, $498 ticket 

money, $500 for raffle. Craig Bell and a few of his staff members that helped out were amazing. Craig 

only charged PG Pony $400. This event was a great way to make money provided that Crag is willing to 

provides First Awakening.  

A suggestion was made that maybe we should not let all-star teams practice until everyone on their 

team is registered.  

Another idea was to pay an admin staff to do all the busy work. $15 an hour for a part time year round 

position.  It would cost about $15,000 for the year, which would be about $40 per player in increased 

registration fees. It could be offset by fund raising.  
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• Bronco Super Regionals - 

We will need 5 boxes of balls. Need to check to see if we contract the umpires or if Pony does. Jack will 

put together the bracket board. Lisa will put together the signup Genius. We will handle admissions the 

same way we did for Mustang Invitational. A board member will pick up donuts for the weekend. We 

will serve baked potatoes everyday and serve tri-tip sandwiches on the weekend. We need to order a 

dumpster.  

• Champions game - 

The game will take place on Saturday from 11-1 pm. All teams will participate.   

• Concessions - 

George Washington and Arnett are all cleaned up. 

• Field maintenance - 

The mound is built at Muni for the Bronco Super Regionals. Will hang all the banners by this weekend. 

We will use the outfield fence from Mustang to block off all access.  

• Equipment - 

Need to get balls for the up coming tournament. We have all the softball gear except for all-stars. We 

have all of Shetland and Pinto gear.  

• Softball update - 

All done just collecting keys and gear.  

• Baseball update - 

All is well.  
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• Fall ball preparations -  

We need to discuss further at our next general board meeting.  

 

 

 

 

• Board election preparations - 

Need to start talking to people who we think may be interested in holding a position.  

Meeting adjourn at 8:45pm 

Next General Meeting is July 21 at 7:30pm at Robert H. Down School  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


